





The Common at Sinnott Farm, Inc. (CSF)
Annual Homeowner Meeting
Bloomfield Police Department Community Room

November 25th, 2019
7:00 p.m.

MINUTES

Board Members Present:

Syed Hussain, President 

Deanne Lawrence, Vice President


Lisa Terlecky, Treasurer

Michael Comperatore, Secretary

Lesia Comperatore, Director

Chris Weiland, Vision Management
Board Members Absent:

None.
Homeowners Present: 

Homeowners were asked to sign in as they arrived.  Wayne Wanock and Thriaya Mahdi-Wagner volunteered to confirm the sign-in.
Call to Order:  
The meeting was called to order by President, Syed Hussain, at 7:02 pm.
Proof of Notice of Meeting:  
The proof of notice of the meeting was read aloud by Secretary, Michael Comperatore
Determination of Quorum:

Sign-in sheets were provided.
Approval of 2018 Annual Homeowners’ Meeting Minutes
President Syed Hussain asked the attending homeowners if anyone would be opposed to waiving an oral reading of the 2018 Annual Homeowners’ Meeting Minutes, since the minutes had been posted on the website for the past year for homeowners to review.  There was no opposition, and a motion to accept the previous year’s meeting minutes passed unanimously by the homeowners.  (Johnathan ??? motioned, Sue Petke seconded) 
Board Member Introductions:
President Syed Hussain introduced himself and thanked the Board for its work and accomplishments this year.  The other present Board members introduced themselves:  Vice President Deanne Lawrence, Secretary Michael Comperatore, and Director Lesia Comperatore.
President Syed Hussain began by reviewing the current Board members and their terms as well as the members and chairpersons of our committees and encouraged homeowners to volunteer as a way to contribute to our community and meet its members.  Vice President Deanne Lawrence and Secretary Michael Comperatore’s terms were due to end this term, therefore two director positions were available.    

Board Accomplishments:

· Rules & Collection Policy Update
· Website Renewal and Restructuring
· LED Lighting Replacement
· Internal Board Communications
· Water Management
· Tightened Focus on Capital Expenditure Plan
· Finances Managed Responsibly with Sound Investments
Committee/Community Reports

Director Lesia Comperatore started by providing homeowners with an overview of the Revised Collections Policy.  Next, she reviewed the rules updates for nuisance and annoyances.  Chis Weiland corresponded with Eversource regarding the plan for LED light replacements for our streetlights.  Lesia communicated with Bloomfield Public Works to find out when North Ryefield Hollow could be expected to be repaved.  The town rates each road every year and repaves them in order of priority until it runs out of funds, and then restarts the process the following year.  

Syed thanked the Board for their constant contact with the town of Bloomfield to ensure a quick response to issues that the town is responsible for such as potholes on North Ryefield Hollow.
Online Payments, Irrigation, and Communications
Secretary Michael Comperatore listed alternative ways to make payments besides using coupon books, because they cost the community money each year and it may actually be more convenient to pay electronically for most homeowners.  The following are ways to pay electronically: an ACH through Union bank which can be set up online or in person, an electronic check from the homeowner’s personal bank (can be set to automatically pay every quarter or done manually), and an ACH through Vision Management, the process of which Chris Weiland from Vision spoke to those present about.
 Next, Michael spoke about the irrigation in our common areas.  Irrigation is a great expense to the community each year, especially since it is only used two or three months out of the year.  A large portion of irrigation costs are the fees that MDC charges us each month per zone.  This year, in an attempt to save money from last year, irrigation was restricted to only three zones – the entrance, the island on Spice Bush, and the island on Spring Hill.  The watering schedule was also reduced from last year’s thrice per week (which was already reduced compared to previous years) to twice per week, 30 minutes each.  Despite all of this, and our relatively rainy season, we still spent over $4,000 on irrigation this year, which is a lot for our small community.  Due to this, the Board is in communication with MDC to investigate alternatives.  
Last year, the Board initiated its campaign to send newsletters only electronically.  Due to this effort, we have saved a few hundred dollars on copying and postage costs.  As a Board, we are always looking to save the association money without compromising on the happiness of our homeowners. 

Lastly, an ongoing goal of this Board has been to improve communication internally.  In order to facilitate this, Board members have begun sending copies of important communications to the CSF email account, so that future Boards will have that information and history available to them.
Financial Report:
Lisa Terlecky, Treasurer, began by discussing a new development planned by a local developer, Anthony Maulucci.  The development will be close to our neighborhood behind Spring Hill.  An access road, solely for emergency vehicles, is planned to continue through the dead-end of North Ryefield Hollow and through into the development.  Lisa has attended all of the town meetings relevant to this project to gather information and advocate for our community.  Lisa will provide homeowners with information on future meetings by posting them on the website.  
Next, Lisa spoke about the renewal of our domain name and migration of our website to the new format.  The Board would like to thank Lisa for her work on modernizing and improving the usability and aesthetics of the website.  As a reminder, the URL is www.sinnottfarm.com.  Lisa accessed the website in front of the homeowners to show them where they can find helpful links, such as alteration request forms, current news, and previous meeting minutes.  Homeowners are also reminded to please follow the procedure for filling out an alteration request form and waiting for approval before beginning any work.  
Sue Petke asked if we have drafted a privacy policy for our website regarding user information.  Lisa answered that we have not; GoDaddy has a privacy policy but agreed that it would be useful to have our own.

Thriaya Mahdi-Wagner requested a clarification regarding the revised quiet hours, specifically the weekend.  Her questions were addressed and the homeowners agreed that it is a good practice to give your neighbors advanced notice if you plan on having a gathering (or just invite them!).
Budget:


Some unanticipated expenditures that put us over budget this year were:  repair of dangerous potholes and erosion on Arrowwood, a fallen tree on Arrowwood, and the replacement and repair of irrigation components.  We were able to offset a portion of these expenditures with savings in administrative costs.  Lisa went further into detail explaining the costs of irrigation and what it involves.  The monthly fees paid for the sprinkler zones add up to almost our entire yearly irrigation budget.  Despite watering much less this year we ended up about $800 over budget.  The Board has been actively communicating with MDC to figure out alternative options because the cost of irrigation has been rising sharply and is expected to continue.  

The CDs that the Board has invested in last year will have generated about $2100.  Putting our savings in a high-interest CD helps generate more income for the community rather than it sitting in a savings account.


Our contracts with our maintenance and management companies are both fixed for the next two years.  Residents asked questions about anticipated savings from the changeover to LED lights.  We may see a savings from LEDs but are keeping our electricity budget the same because they cannot accurately be predicted.

Although the Capital Expenditure Plan anticipated the repavement of Spring Hill in 2020, due to the state of our reserves as well as the high cost of repavement the Board has elected to delay repavement until at least 2021.  The road is free from potholes and still safely drivable.  The longer we can delay repavement of roads, the more growth can be realized from CDs as well.  The Capital Expenditure Plan was meant to be a living document to be revised by current Boards to suit the community’s needs.  The Board is doing its best to use our funds wisely in order to both grow our savings and reduce expenditure in order to keep quarterly due increases modest.
Ratification of the 2019 Budget:  
There was no motion to reject the budget, therefore it passed.
Election of Members to the Executive Board:  

The two-year terms of Vice President Deanne Lawrence and Michael Comperatore are coming to an end this year.  The homeowners present at the meeting asked if Deanne and Michael were interested in continuing to serve.  Their response was that they would step down if anyone else would like to join the Board, but would serve another term otherwise.  No one present expressed interest in serving on the Board at this time.  Homeowners expressed their gratitude to the two Directors and voted them on to serve another term.
Homeowner Comment Period:  

Homeowners took this opportunity to thank the Board for their service.  They asked how the annual picnic went this year.  No homeowners, besides the Board, were present at the annual picnic this year.  There was also poor turnout at the year prior.  Therefore, the Board has decided to discontinue this tradition, but encourages our homeowners to form a committee and plan with our full support.  
Michael Fannon spoke about the weekly Block Watch meeting here at the Bloomfield Police Department.  If homeowners see anything suspicious they are encouraged to call the BPD non-emergency number.  The park on Deerfield closes at dusk and nobody should be parked there or loitering past then.  He also spoke about the marshland between his property and Deerfield.  He has noticed a reduction in wildlife over the past few years.  He asked the Board to consider reviewing the use of herbicides and pesticides and their effects.  We will communicate with our maintenance company, who subcontracts out their chemical provider, to discuss this issue.  Chris was able to provide the information that most of the chemicals used are herbicides.  No tick or flea spray is used.  
A new resident on Quail, Orlando Hugget asked about the brush hogging performed in the area behind his property.  He claims that the refuse produced was much greater and barely removed compared to last year.  Brush hogging is contractually performed by our maintenance company in the common areas once per year.  There is an electrical box near 33 Quail that is open with exposed wires.  
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting and was passed unanimously at 8:36 pm.    
Respectfully submitted,

Michael Comperatore
Secretary




